
	5 weekends 
	no cars, no trains 

In May and June 2019 major building works will be carried out on the 
A10 Zuid and the adjacent rail network. If you are planning to travel 
anywhere during this period, by road or by public transport, then 
please allow for additional travel time, road closures and diversions. 
Delays of up to an hour should be expected.

Building works on the A10 Zuid and rail network
1. 	 Friday evening 10 May 10pm to Monday morning 13 May 5am
2. 	 Friday evening 17 May 10pm to Monday morning 20 May 5am
3. 	 Friday evening 24 May 10pm to Monday morning 27 May 5am
4. 	 Friday evening 31 May 10pm to Monday morning 3 June 5am
5. 	 Friday evening 7 June 10pm to Tuesday morning 11 June 5am (Pentecost)
Road closures will start to take effect from 9pm on Fridays.

A4 & A10 Zuid
During these weekends, parts of the A4 and A10 Zuid will be closed. Coming from the north (A8) 
heading in the direction of Utrecht (A2), you can travel via A10 Oost. For the direction  
Schiphol/The Hague you can take your usual route. Coming from A4/Schiphol, the motorway  
(A4 and A10 Zuid) will be closed from junction Badhoevedorp. You will be diverted via the A5 and 
A9. Access route S109 remains open during all weekends. The A10 Zuid will also remain open for 
traffic in the direction of the A4 (Schiphol).
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Train
No trains will travel to, from or through Amsterdam Zuid and Amsterdam RAI stations during 
these weekends, apart from the last weekend (Pentecost) when a very limited schedule will be 
operating. You can travel via Amsterdam Central Station instead, or use the metro and tram. 

Zuidasdok
All of this is necessary to accommodate work on the extension of Amsterdam Zuid station, which 
is part of the overarching Zuidasdok project. This project also entails the widening – from four to 
six lanes – of the A10 Zuid between junctions De Nieuwe Meer and Amstel. Part of the A10 Zuid 
will be transferred underground, and a fully renewed Amsterdam Zuid station will be realised on 
top of it. Over the Pentacost weekend, a huge roof will be slid into place. This roof is part of an 
additional passageway underneath Amsterdam Zuid station.

More disruption
In addition to these five weekends in May and June, there will be a few more weekends with 
reduced train and metro travel to and from Amsterdam Zuid and Amsterdam RAI stations.  
The journey planning applications have been updated to facilitate your planning.

Meer informatie
Road users: www.vananaarbeter.nl (in Dutch only)
Train users: NS journey planner
All public transport: www.9292.nl

Amsterdam Zuidas Information Centre

WTC, Central Hall

Strawinskylaan 59, 1077 XW Amsterdam

Telephone: 0800 5065 (24/7)

Email: contact@zuidas.nl

www.zuidas.nl


